
Date:  10th March 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

We are overwhelmed by the generosity of our families at  William 

Morris. We would like to say a big thank you to those who bought 

a book from our Amazon wish list, or donated from home. They 

will have a huge impact on the children’s reading skills and help to         

develop their love of reading.  

We have had a lovely couple of weeks, with some great  learning    

taking place. We often see huge progress in the Spring term and 

the children are really impressing us with their efforts and achievements. I commented at 

Gold Book assembly today about the variety of certificates—from amazing writing, persever-

ance in maths, fabulous reading, great efforts in PE, to kindness and helping others.  

Teacher Strikes 

Next week, teacher strikes will be taking place on Wednesday 15th and Thursday 16th 

March. Currently on Wednesday both Year 2 classes and Honeysuckle classes will be closed. 

On Thursday Clover and Honeysuckle classes will be closed. We expect all other classes to 

attend on this day. Thank you for your support and understanding.  

Have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs Fraser  

Headteacher 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….  

PTA News 
PTA Coronation Artwork Forms 
Please ensure artwork forms are returned to school no later than the 24th March if you wish 
to order tea towels or mugs to mark the King’s Coronation (see PTA news page below).  
Coffee Morning Postponed 

Please note that the Easter cake and tea/coffee sale originally planned for the 17th March has 

now been postponed.  

Easter Raffle 

Raffle tickets will be given to children next week. Please return any tickets that you do not 

wish to buy so that they can be sold by the PTA.  



Safeguarding 
We are including useful safeguarding guides from National Online Safety in our newsletters. 
Please read the guide about discussing about iPads on the page below.  
 
Kiss and Drop 
Thank you to all of the parents who use the kiss and drop system to ensure a steady flow of 
cars through the carpark each morning. Please remember not to park in the kiss and drop 
layby. This lane is only to be used by parents who are handing over their children to a member 
of staff and therefore do not need to turn off their engine.  
Also, to ensure the safety of other drivers, please drive to the end of the row before exiting 
the lane.  
 
St Andrew’s Church Community Lunch 
All welcome to go along — a  free meal is  
provided. 

 

 

Well done to all of the 

children who were in the 

Gold Book this week — 

we are very proud of you 

and your achievements!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 





March 

15th/ 16th Teachers’ strike (to be confirmed) 

16th 6pm Governors meeting 

20th Y2 Living Rainforest trip 

17th—POSTPONED: PTA Easter cake and tea/ 

coffee sale  

17th—PTA Mother’s Day 

20th March—Nursery tour for prospective parents  

21st March Parents Evening—more info tbc 

22nd YR Make a Noise Festival 

23rd-Nursery tour for prospective parents  

24th—PTA sponsored scoot for Gambia 

27th March—Nursery tour for prospective parents  

31st—PTA Easter egg hunt and Easter design com-

petition 

31st 2pm Open House &  Fab Finish—Y2 & Y3  

31st Break up  

April 

17th Children return to school 

24th Y3 cycling proficiency 

1st May Bank holiday 

  TD INSET Days 2022-23 

We have 6 school closure days for staff develop-

ment each year.  

• Thursday 1st September 2022 

• Friday 2nd September 2022 

• Wednesday 19th October 2022 

• Tuesday 3rd January 2023 

• Wed 4th January 2023 

• 3rd July 2023 

[New dates in red] 



Nursery—Poppy and Daisy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  
 

Over the last two weeks we have focused on two books: Oliver’s Vegetables and Jasper’s Beanstalk. 

When looking at Oliver’s Vegetables we looked at the different things that could be grown on a 

farm or in a garden. The children also had opportunity to try some carrot, cabbage and beetroot as 

these are some of the vegetables that Oliver tries in the story! Additionally, we used the various 

vegetables from the story to help with our art, cutting them into different shapes and stamping 

them.  

This week we have been looking at Jasper’s Beanstalk and the journey of a plant. Throughout the 

week we have been trying to build our own beanstalks out of different materials as well as using 

cubes to measure the different stages of Jasper’s beanstalk. Children have also had the opportunity 

to plant some flower seeds and learned about the need for soil, water and light.  

We are currently looking to expand our role play areas in our rooms and as a result would love it if 

you could have a little look at home for any old scarves, hats, handbags, sunglasses etc.  

Despite the recent wet weather, we do still try 

to get outside as much as possible but appro-

priate equipment makes this a lot easier. If  

possible please send in an all in one or water-

proof trousers in addition to their normal coat 

so we can put these on in those wetter condi-

tions. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Have an awesome weekend and we will see 

you ready to go again on Monday! 

The Nursery Team 

 

Reminders - 

Please label any and all items of clothing 

that children bring to school, we have 

a pile of lost property that is slowly 

growing due to unlabelled items. 



Nursery—Poppy and Daisy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  



Nursery—Poppy and Daisy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  



Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  
 

This term is going so quickly! The children are loving our new Talk for Writing Text, ‘Whatever Next’ 

by Jill Murphy. This week they have been learning the story text, writing packing lists and thinking 

about what they would take to space. Next week we will be writing story maps before we begin to 

innovate our own versions of the story. 

In Maths we have been learning about the larger teens numbers, working out different ways to     

represent 14 and 15 using lots of different resources. We have been counting forwards and back-

wards and working hard to embed all our subitising skills. You can see some amazing maths in our 

photos! 

We loved having fun in the snow! 

A few reminders: 

-please could all       

children bring their 

reading folders to 

school each day, we are  

hoping for some     

reading  volunteers to 

come and do extra 

reading on different 

days. 

-please ensure your 

child has a PE kit in 

school at all times,   

Friday is our PE day but 

we may want to use 

them at other times 

With thanks 

The EYFS team 



Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 
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Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  



Year 1—Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  

 

What a busy few weeks we have had in Year 1. We are continuing to learn about big cats and where 

they live. We have learnt the seven continents and five oceans the children have really enjoyed 

singing the songs to help with learning. You could try these at home.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Q9t0hdCYLLM&t=51s  
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xXUY8KP54u4  
We have been artist this week by practising our sketching skills when drawing a big cat. We have 

been learning how to shade and how pencil pressure can affect our sketches. Also, in Art we have 

been using oil pastels to design a healthy dinner for a tiger.  

In English this week we have been writing our own story of ‘The Tiger Who Came to Tea. The      

children have been very creative and imaginative with their stories using adjective and time        

connectives independently.  

In Maths we have been comparing object by length. The children have been ordering objects and 

measuring objects with non-standard units. The children have been continuing this learning outside 

by ordering nature objects by length.  

Thank you for your continued support 

The Year 1 Team  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Q9t0hdCYLLM&t=51s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xXUY8KP54u4


Year 1—Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  



This week we have had a great week! 

In our lessons, we have been learning about: 

English – In English we have been planning and writing our own stories based on Jack and the Bean-

stalk. There have been some amazing ideas and great imagination for both classes with some       

interesting characters, so please do ask the children about their own stories! We have been          

focusing on using possessive apostrophes and using exclamation sentences in our work, so any  

practice of these home would really help.  

Maths – We have been learning about measuring length and height using centimetres and metres. 

We have been using rulers and metre sticks to estimate and measure the height of different things 

within school. It would be really helpful if you could ask the children to estimate some heights or 

ask which unit of measure they would use as we focused particularly on this in class.  

Science – We have set up an experiment to look at whether the size of seed affects the speed at 

which it germinates. Feel free to ask the children about germination, as they may surprise you with 

what they know! We planted pumpkin, runner 

bean, strawberry and tomato seeds in class and are 

eagerly awaiting the results.  

Forest School – We made some seed bombs this 

week in Forest school ready to plant in our school 

grounds to grow some wild flowers, which will 

hopefully attract more wildlife to our school field. 

Again we used this opportunity to talk about what 

plants need to survive and the best conditions to 

support germination. 

The Year 2 Team :) 

Year 2 - Willow and Clover Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  



Year 2 - Willow and Clover Classes 
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Year 2 - Willow and Clover Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  



Year 3—Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 3?  

What a busy few weeks we have had in year 3! We were super excited that our magnets have arrived and 

have had some really fun science lessons this week. 

In our English lessons we have continued looking at our story ‘Taking flight’. We were all really surprised 

when the cart from the story arrived in our school! In one of our English lessons we climbed into the cart 

and travelled around lots of different worlds. Our ideas and descriptions were so imaginative, Miss Deakin 

and Ms Jenkins can’t wait to read our adventure stories.  

In Maths, yet again we have impressed our teachers with our knowledge. We were fantastic with our      

column subtraction, it was very tricky but we all persevered and have now come to the end of this work. 

Next week we will start on multiplication and division.  

Geography—we had a fantastic trip out around Tadpole last week as a year group. We all took our clip-

boards with us and made tally charts of all the physical and human features we could spot along our route. 

There were lots of interesting sights along the way, however, the most exciting part of the day was we had 

our breaktime at the park. It was so much fun playing on the park equipment and in the leaves.  

We have been investigators 

in science over the last few 

weeks, exploring a range of 

magnets which has been   

fantastic fun. We created top 

trump cards, finding our 

strongest magnets, we were 

so shocked at the number of 

paperclips a horseshoe    

magnet could hold. Another 

shock hen we experimented 

with magnetic materials, was 

that not all coins were     

magnetic! 

Next week is Science Week 

and we can not wait for our 

trip to Great Western      

Academy for our very own 

science lesson in their         

facilities. 



Year 3—Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 3?  

Bikeability—Life Skill  

We would love a few 
more children to sign 
up for Bikeabililty—

the numbers are   
being sent off on 

Monday 13th March, 
so please sign your 

child up if they would 
like to join in (the 
office has spare 

forms) 

 





Safeguarding 


